
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​February 4, 2021 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Daniel Levasseur at 1800 hours.  There were 24 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dan Levasseur - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – excused
Sgt-At-Arms Bill Plate – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – excused
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Cecil Goodin, Christine Goodin - excused
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates

Safety Office – Dave Neighbors

The Director introduced new members:

Jeff Collins
Guests: 

None
February birthdays were recognized:

Nancy Bates
Jeff Collins

Rick Derks

Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the January 2021 meeting had been sent electronically to the members.  No additions or corrections were reported.
MOTION:  Jodel Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Bill Watkins and Rick Derks seconded the motion which carried the motion with one nay.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $4,485.70 on January 7, 2021 with income of $00.00, expenses of $1,063.75 leaving a balance of $3,421.95 on February 4, 2021.  Legacy Fund has a balance of $1,741.90 and Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund has a balance of 2,041.85.

MOTION:  Steve Spayde moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion which carried with 2 nays.
Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

REAR END MOTORCYCLE CRASHES
In 2005 there were 4,553 motorcycle rider fatalities, of which 2,021 (44%) were from single-vehicle crashes and 2,532 (56%) were from multi vehicle motorcycle crashes. Two vehicle crashes accounted for the vast majority of fatalities from multi vehicle motorcycle crashes (2,260 or 89%). An overwhelming majority of motorcycle riders killed in two vehicle crashes (more than 85%) were in crashes involving passenger vehicles. Among the fatalities in two-vehicle crashes involving motorcycles and passenger vehicles, 98 percent of the fatalities were motorcycle riders and only 2 percent of fatalities were passenger vehicle occupants. With such a high proportion of motorcycle rider fatalities in two-vehicle motorcycle crashes, this report was written to provide an understanding of the factors in these two-vehicle crashes. 

Of the 204 rear-end crashes between motorcycles and passenger vehicles, in 139 (68%) crashes the role of the motorcycle in the crash was recorded as striking the passenger vehicle, and in 59 (29%) crashes the role of the passenger vehicle was recorded as striking the motorcycle. Table 19 shows motorcycle operators killed and passenger vehicle drivers involved in two-vehicle crashes in 2005 by manner of collision and vehicle role. 

Why Are Rear-End Accidents More Deadly for Motorcyclists?

Rear-end accidents involving motorcycles are more dangerous because the force of impact affects the smaller, less-protected cycle in different ways than a heavier passenger vehicle. When an automobile smashes into the motorcycle’s rear-end, it can lift the back wheel of the bike off the ground and flip the motorcycle—and rider—forward and onto the road. If the passenger vehicle is going at a high speed, the driver may not have time to stop or even slow down and could run over the biker.

Another dangerous scenario can occur if the passenger vehicle rear-ending the motorcycle pushes it into a vehicle in front of it. This can cause the motorcycle and its rider to be crushed between two vehicles or to slide under the vehicle in front of him, with no protection for the rider.

Common Causes of Rear-End Motorcycle Accidents

Motorists cause rear-end accidents with motorcycle riders by driving negligently. Some of the reasons for these crashes include:

Following too closely.

Often motorists are not paying enough attention to the motorcycle in front of them at intersections. Motorcycles need less time and space to stop, so other drivers need to keep even more distance between themselves and a motorcycle to have sufficient time to stop—especially if a motorcycle rider must stop suddenly to avoid rear-ending someone else or when traffic requires it. Unfortunately, motorists are more likely to tailgate a motorcycle than other vehicles.

Distracted driving.

When drivers are texting, eating or drinking, or looking at a GPS, they are not focused on the vehicle in front of them. This is more deadly with a motorcycle in front that may unexpectedly slow down when the rider is shifting gears or stop quickly.

Impaired driving.

If a driver is intoxicated on drugs or alcohol, his reaction times and general driving abilities are slowed. As a result, he may not have sufficient time to avoid a rear-end collision or may not even see the biker slowing down or stopping.

Failing to obey traffic rules.

When a motorist runs a red light or fails to obey other traffic laws requiring him to stop or yield to other vehicles, he can easily rear-end a biker.

The injuries when a motorcyclist is rear-ended can be catastrophic—even if the rider is wearing a helmet. Injuries a biker could suffer include:

•Spinal cord injuries

•Neck injuries

•Traumatic brain injury

•Broken bones and crushed limbs

•Broken jaw, teeth, and facial bones

•Burns

•Serious lacerations and cuts

•Internal organ damage and bleeding

Preventing rear end collisions:

Use Your Rear View Mirrors

As a motorcyclist, your rear view mirrors are your best friends and should be checked regularly to ensure there aren’t any vehicles quickly approaching. Take time to properly clean and adjust your mirrors so that you’re well equipped to see any potential causes for concern lurking behind you. If you don’t have them already, purchase two fully functional rear view mirrors for each side of your motorcycle. While you might not like the look, being able to see what’s happening behind you can mean the difference between life and death.




Stay Alert

While a red light might seem like an appropriate time to check your phone or take a breather, you need to stay engaged with your surroundings. A lot of rear-end collisions involve a motorcycle at a standstill, which can be a rather unsettling surprise for the motorcyclist. Always be on guard for any vehicles in front of or behind you and keep your eyes glued to the road. An occasional check of your mirrors will give you time to avoid any out of control vehicles approaching from behind.

Avoid Suddenly Braking

Many rear-end motorcycle accidents are caused by a motorcyclist failing to give the vehicle behind them enough time to come to a full stop. Your brake light lets others know that you’re slowing down, which gives them time to do the same. In addition to making sure your brake light is working properly, focus on making gradual stops in order to avoid being hit from behind.

Make Yourself Visible

While you may think your bike can’t be missed by other drivers on the road, automobile drivers will sometimes fail to spot motorcycles before it’s too late. Do your part in helping other drivers know you’re there by making yourself as visible as possible. Wearing reflective gear and having proper headlights can go a long way towards ensuring the safety of you and everyone else.

Prepare for the Worst

When stopped at a red light, you should be thinking about how you’ll avoid an oncoming car if it doesn’t show signs of slowing down. Give yourself space to safely pull off to the side of the road if you need to do so. This can be made easier by not stopping directly behind another vehicle and positioning yourself in an ideal spot on the road. While it’s likely not on the forefront of your mind, planning for the worst will ensure you remain out of harm’s way while driving your motorcycle.

While most rear-end collisions are minor fender benders with little to no injuries, serious rear-end accidents happen. Most rear-end collisions involving a motorcycle and a car are caused by the bike hitting the automobile, so staying vigilant at all times while riding your motorcycle is of the utmost importance. Even if you’re doing all you can to ensure you’re operating your bike safely, you can still be at risk for a collision. Learn more about rear-end motorcycle accidents and how you can prevent them from happening.
Sgt. at Arms 
Sgt.at Arms Bill Plate had no report.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage was absent. No report.
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks and his committee have been working on the bylaws.  State has items to include. A first ready will be at next meeting.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage was absent.  Director Dan reported:
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	January 2021
	32
	
	631
	1
	1

	To date
	6,863
	$5,712
	125,847
	430
	586


Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist’s message:
Righteous Anger 







February 4, 2021

I read this today:

“In your anger do not sin”: Do not let the sun go down while you are still angry, - Ephesians 4:26 

I have an anger problem.  When I was a small child, I would throw tantrums and bang my head on the floor, or so my older sister tells me.  In any case, at the age of 68, I still have to deal with anger. No, I don’t bang my head on the floor anymore. But the urge to throw a tantrum rises every now and then.   

There are hundreds of verses in the Bible that speak of anger. Why do you suppose God makes such a big deal about anger? Why are we told more than once we can be angry, but not to let it lead to sin? 

I have learned from experience and know from the experience of others that words spoken or actions taken by a parent or authority figure in anger often leave the greatest marks, resonating with us far, far after the words have been spoken. How does that saying go? It takes a moment’s misdeed to unravel a lifetime of trust. What we do in one outburst of anger can have far-reaching consequences.

Think of how much of this has been seen throughout the scope of human history. How many people lashing out in a fit of boiling anger changed the course of human history? Cain was angry, so he killed Abel; Joseph’s brothers were angry, so they threw him in a pit; men stoned Stephen in anger. Kings went to war, friends wounded friends, on and on—all because of anger. And for many of us, there is a similar story in our history. We may not have physically killed somebody in a fit of anger, but I wonder how many we have emotionally scarred with our angry words? Our brothers? Our friends? Spouses?

There’s no doubt about it, there are consequences when we give full vent to our anger, letting it control us rather than us controlling it. 

In a time when it’s sometimes easier to catch someone’s anger than their grace, let’s stand apart. In the book of James, chapter 1, it is written, 

 
“My dear brothers and sisters, take note of this: Everyone should be quick to listen, slow to speak and slow to become angry, because human anger does not produce the righteousness that God desires.”  

When anger comes, we must control our bodies and tongues, not turning that anger into a weapon that causes us injure someone, but instead letting it fuel us to bring about a good, godly, and righteous outcome.

Let’s not wound in our anger, but restore what is right and good. Let’s not leave scars, but lessons. And in our anger, let’s never give in to sin. Let’s enter a place of pause and peace instead—collect ourselves, and from there, bring about a healthy resolution to the situation. 

Chaplain Charlie

ALR Chapter 5

Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates reported she has paid the money for the Website and it is good for two years.
Committee Reports:

Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund will be giving two scholarships this next year if applications are received.
Valentines’ Dinner/Dance

Chairman Jodel Rosenberg reported on the Valentines’ Dinner/Dance to be held Feb. 13 at the Post.  This is open to all, not just members of the Post.  Dinner will be steak & shrimp.  Cost will be $20 each/$40 couple. Band starts at 7:30 to 11:00 pm. If you just want to attend the dance cost is $5.00.  Jodel & Deana will be helping in the kitchen, Debbie will be taking money and Valerie will be the runner.  There will be a 50/50 drawing. A photo booth will be available. Decorating will begin at 1:00 pm if you wish to help.

Old Business  

None
​New Business
Correspondence was read from Boys State thanking for our donation last year.

Post 5 has decided to open back up with Friday night dinners and 2nd & 4th Tuesday food nights.  Wing Nights have already started. A sign-up sheet was sent around for committed people to serve on the Cook Night crew.  If you want to be part of the cook crew please let Director Dan know as soon as possible.  Our next cook night will be Feb. 19th.

Sharon Bartels has asked Director Dan of the Riders could create some events at the Post.  The following has been scheduled:

February 13 – Valentine Dinner/Dance

March 27 – Korn Hole Tournament (need a Chair person for this event)
April (date to be determined) – Parts Swap

Director Dan reported on an Agenda Conference held at the Post held January 30.  Representatives of local motorcycle groups attended.  All groups talked about things that they do.  All are Veteran orientated.  Everyone at the meeting was in favor of a Bike Night.  Everyone was encouraged to look for vendors and to spread the word.  We will need sponsorships to bring this off without losing money.  Director Dan encouraged everyone who sees information concerning this event to share on FB.

Director Dan reminded everyone that voting for leadership positions is coming up.  If you want to run for an office please let Director Dan know by May.  Voting will take place in June.
Director Dan then presented the Chapter Challenge “2020” patch to the following:

Dave & Dawn Neighbors

Jim, Jodel & Jeremiah Rosenberg

Steve Spayde 

Larry & Debbie Alderson

Donnie & Paula Harmon

Mike & Cheryl Thompson

Harvey & Nancy Bates

Gary Kempker

Chapter 5 Rider of the Year was announced:

1st place – Dave Neighbors

2nd place – Steve Spayde

3rd place – Jim Rosenberg

The first place winner, Dave Neighbors, will be submitted to State for the State Rider of the Year.  Following is what has been submitted to the State:

2020 Rider of the Year Nomination

Chapter 5, Jefferson City, MO 65109

David Neighbors

David Neighbors earned his Membership to the American Legion Riders, (ALR), through the Sons of the American Legion, in which Membership was earned from the sacrifices and dedication of his father who was drafted into the Army during the Korean War Conflict Serving 22 months before being injured in Korea earning a Purple Heart.  

Dave joined the American Legion Riders over three years ago when fellow ALR Member, Denny Mayberry suggested joining the ALR through the Sons of the American Legion.  Dave had heard of the American Legion but did not really know what they were about.  After further discussion with Denny the idea interested Dave three-fold, first, to Honor his Dad Service; second, to better the Veteran Community, and thirdly, his immense joy of riding, comradeship, and get to ride with other motorcycle enthusiast.  Not long after Dave realized all that the American Legion Families do for the Veterans Community, the personal pride it brought him, and how the ALR amplifies the American Legions Mission which gave Dave the drive to do more and ride more.

Dave is currently a Member of the Sons of the American Legion and holds positions within the ALR.  Dave is the Chapter’s Safety Officer, Medic, and Road Captain.  Dave provides Motorcycle Safety Training and Safety Information for the Chapter and plans all rides for the Chapter.  Dave also provides Medic Training as it pertains to a motorcycle accident such as bleeding, amputation, trauma, breathing, and shock. Dave takes his position seriously and presents an educational report to improve motorcycle safety at every ALR meeting.  Dave goes out and pre-rides the rides to get familiar with the roads and make sure they are safe prior to taking groups on the ride. For the past three (3) years at the State ALR Level, Dave oversees the Road Guard Crew which he effortlessly directs and ensures the Safety of every rider and takes part in every Pre-Ride, decisions, and route planning needed to help guarantee a fun and safe Legacy Ride.  Dave is also the Medic for this event. Dave is constantly trying to improve his motorcycle riding skills, in 2018 Dave took the MSF Basic Rider Course again, in 2019 took the MSF Basic Rider 2 Course riding with a passenger, and the Advanced Rider Course.  Dave has done many miles supporting the Veterans Community, Veterans Homes, the ALR, riding in parades, the Legacy Ride or Honor Flight Missions, and funerals. Dave advocates for and promotes motorcycle safety and education programs and works tirelessly to ensure and provide a social atmosphere for American Legion Family members with the same motorcycle interests. 

Currently, he is a contract employee working full time for Corizon Health as a Physician Assistant for the Missouri Department of Corrections at the Fulton Reception and Diagnostic Center. He also works part-time, two nights a week at the Cremer Therapeutic Center and has volunteered over the years as a PA in many roles including being on the safety team at church, medical coverage at the MSHSAA state wrestling tournament, worked the sidelines for high school football, wrestling, baseball teams, and even traveled with a Division 1 football team. Currently he is on the Missouri State Emergency Management Team, covering the Missouri State Fair and natural disasters in the state and is also an instructor for Stop the Bleed, a program to teach people how to treat blood loss in trauma. 

Having a passion to ride, helping Veterans, and marring that to the goals, policies, and guidelines of the ALR is one thing, but, doing so with a full-time job, volunteer work, and life in general is tough to say the least. As the Director, I rely on all my Officers and Dave is one I look toward for straight forward, unbiased, and honest opinions and thoughts on any event. At both State and Local levels Dave has always been one to advocate for mutual helpfulness and contributes to both organizations with candor, humble zest, and is honored to represent the American Legion Riders of Chapter 5.

Signed,

Daniel “Frenchie” Levasseur

Director

Brandon Nagel asked why only ALR members could go on the Legacy Ride.  It was explained that for insurance purposes (ALR does not have our own insurance, we are covered under the coat tails of the Post Insurance) National wants only ALR members riding.  Also, the end goal was to get people to join.
Director Dan suggested we use some of the money in our account to purchase, for the Post, a 50 inch TV to be put over the kitchen window to show the menus of what is being served. Can also show ads, upcoming events, etc.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the Chapter provide not more than $500 to furnish the Post with a TV and equipment to mount the TV over the kitchen window for the purpose of showing menus that are being served.  Charlie Lindquist seconded the motion, motion carried with one nay.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. at Arms Bill had Jeff Collins draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $74/$37 in the raffle and it was won by Jodel Rosenberg who donated it back to the Legacy Fund.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1658 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, March 4 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Dan Levasseur
(dan.j.levasseur@gmail.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Bill Plate

(billpl8@yahoo.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Facebook page: American Legion Riders JCMO Chapter 5
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


